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It has been a pet peeve of mine when cars use bus lanes like there
is no consequence; like they don’t care about transit and are
self-entitled. The road is for ALL of us (including cyclists, but |
digress for now). If we allow this, it messes up transit for all,
making the car more appealing, when we need less driving,
especially if we want to fight climate change (electric cars are
NOT the answer). With that said, we need real consequences for
people who illegally use these lanes; we need enforcement for
these bus lanes. When drivers learn that it is not safe to drive
there, buses will flow freely, making public transit a more viable
option, spurring the growth of car Independence. Please help us
all. For more information, I direct you to these YouTube videos:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bMJaMy-0ChA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Will AcsJIYU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TO 36801YI1E



